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Friday 14th May 2004 

 Dear ICANN Leadership,

This letter is to express the GSM Association support for the mTLD (.mobi) bid and to explain our motivation and commitment that has led us to become an investor in the consortium.  For your information, the GSM Association is a not-for-profit association with a membership comprising 620 Operators, having 1 billion subscribers, and 143 members from the vendor and technology community. 

The Board of the GSMA asked us to participate and support the mTLD consortium for 5 key reasons:

1. They have a strong belief that customers will want to access the internet over a mobile device. At the core of our motivation is to enable that latent customer demand to be fulfilled in the best possible way. 

2. However, it is also a strong belief among our membership that a differentiated customer experience will have to be created to make the mobile internet experience compelling for customers. For the vast majority of our customers, narrower bandwidth than broadband, smaller screen sizes and a less powerful device than a PC will be the norm for the foreseeable future. To accommodate these parameters would require a differentiated customer experience and our members are committed to help deliver this. 

3. We believe that a mobile TLD is an essential element in delivering what customers will find valuable as it helps identify mobile optimised content and the users on the mobile who are trying to access it. 

4. Moreover, we believe that this is valuable for the internet community. If we can unleash the latent customer demand we will substantially extend the internet to a whole new domain.  In addition, it is our belief that this growth will be largely complementary and additive to the current internet. Therefore, we will not only serve end customers but also strengthen and extend the internet. 

5. Finally, we and the consortium are committed to an open approach to the mTLD. The GSM Association has always promoted open standards and open access and we would not have joined the consortium unless it too, was committed to these principles. There will be no special deal, for any Operator, vendor, or technology provider. The reason that so many erstwhile competitors have joined in this effort is the same reason that the GSM Association was asked by it's Board to join; namely that we are all best served by growing the marketplace and extending the reach of the internet to mobile.

In summary, we believe there is a unique opportunity through .mobi to provide customers with an experience that will delight them, enormously expand the footprint of the internet to mobile, doing so in a complementary fashion to the current internet and to implement an open approach that allows all players to participate where they add value. 

For these reasons, we are supportive of the .mobi MTLD bid, have become investors, and commend this bid to ICANN and the wider community. 

Rob Conway

CEO & Member of the Board

GSM Association

